
 Volume No. 9, Issue No. 8              h�p://www.moaa-hawaii.org                              August, 2023 

(Voices of Warriors) 
Na Leo O Na Koa 

Newsle�er of the Hawaii Aloha Chapter, 
Affiliate of the Military Officers Associa�on of America, 

a nonpartisan, nonprofit veterans’ association dedicated to maintaining a strong national defense and ensuring our nation keeps its commit-
ments to currently serving, retired, and former members of the uniformed services and their families and survivors. 

Hawaii State Chapter — Chartered 23 July 1959; Aloha Chapter — Chartered 27 January 2000 
Hawaii Aloha Chapter — Established 1 May 2015 

2017 & 2020 Chapter Ra�ng 

COL Marvin J. Harris 5-Star Communications Award for Printed Newsletters—2018 & 2019 

August Luncheon 
 Our resourceful Hawaii Alo-
ha Chapter Vice President 
and Program Chairman, 
Mike Fricano, had to quickly 
pivot at the end of  July. 

 For several months he had 
scheduled Dennis Hwang of  
the UH Sea Grant to talk to  
our group on  the timely topic 
of  Hurricane Preparedness.  
When he called Dennis to 
confirm his presence at our 
luncheon meeting on 18 Au-
gust, he was informed that 
Dennis no longer works for 
UH and they did not know 
how to reach him. 

 Mike then tried to get a 
speaker for our group from a 
state office only to learn that 
the 18th is a state holiday, 
namely, Hawaii Independence 
Day. 

 Happily and thankfully, a fel-
low member came to our res-
cue.  Kathleen Ebey, the Sur-
viving Spouse of  a Navy com-
mander and our Deputy Mem-
bership Chairman, will be our 
guest speaker. 

 For several years Kathy has 
volunteered at the Hawaiian 
Railroad Society at Ewa.  She 

Both the national Military Officers Association of America and the Hawaii Aloha Chapter are non-partisan organizations 

will undoubtedly tell us the 
fascinating history of  this Ha-
waiian treasure and some of  
her amusing anecdotes and 
experiences. 

 The Hawaiian Railway Society 
works to save Hawaii's rich rail-
road history.  This educational, 
non-profit organization was 
able to get the remaining stretch 
of  track on Oahu (from Ewa to 
Nanakuli) placed on the State 
and National Registers of  His-
toric Sites.  Today, the Society 
has restored about 6.5 miles of  
track and works to restore 
more.  Three vintage diesel lo-
comotives have been restored 
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Kathy Ebey and a friend 

to operation and several steam 
locomotives have been cosmeti-
cally restored. 

 Hawaiian Railway, the operat-
ing arm of  the Hawaiian Rail-
way Society, has the only active, 
historical railway on Oahu. 

 Join our friendly group on 
the 18th for a fabulous catered 
buffet luncheon and our fel-
lowship for only $13.50. 

 We look forward to seeing all 
of  you again! 

 Submit the Reservation 
Form on Page 7 right now so 
you don’t forget (that’s a 
symptom of  something, I’ve 
heard, but I don’t remember) 
and mark your calendars 
MOAA Luncheon at OVC 
at 1115 on the 18th. 
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NOTICE 
This newsletter, my 212th issue of  Nā Leo O Nā 
Koa, is an official publication of  Hawaii Aloha 
Chapter, Military Officers’ Association of  Ameri-
ca, P.O. Box 201441, Honolulu, Hawaii  96820. 
Views expressed herein are not necessarily chapter policy. 

The Trivia Question 
Submitted by Lou Crompton every month 

August already!  Way back around 700 BC 
when we used the Roman Calendar, August 
was the 6th month - remember?  Yeah, that 

was before they added January & February... I 
had a senior moment and forgot the name of  
the 6th month back then.  What was it called? 

See Trivia Answer Page 6 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
18 Aug 2023 1115, Membership Meeting/Luncheon,
(Friday)   Oahu Veterans’ Center, Foster Village;  
        Guest Speaker:  Kathleen Ebey;        
        Topic:  Hawaiian Railroad Society 

21 Aug 2023 0824, Golf Outing, Klipper Golf Course, 
(Monday)  Kaneohe Marine Corps Base Hawaii 

 2 Sep 2023 1200, Picnic, Foster Point, Hickam AFB 
(Saturday) 

22 Sep 2023 0900, Golf Outing, Barbers Point Golf Course, 
(Friday)    92-2219 Franklin D. Roosevelt Ave., Kapolei 

 5 Oct 2023 0900, Scholarship Fund Committee Meeting, 
(Thursday) Cruickshank Room, Oahu Veterans’ Center 

23 Oct 2023 0948, Golf Outing, Leilehua Golf Course, 
(Monday)   99 Leilehua Golf Course Road, Wahiawa 

16 Nov 2023 1730, Annual General Membership Meeting/ 
(Tentative) Mongolian BBQ; Tradewinds Club;     
        Hickam AFB 

20 Nov 2023 0904, Golf Outing, Klipper Golf Course, 
(Monday)  Kaneohe Marine Corps Air Station 

10 Dec 2023 1000, Christmas Brunch/Party, Hale Ikena, 
(Sunday)   Ft. Shafter 

18 Dec 2023 0900, Golf Outing, Barbers Point Golf Course, 
(Friday)    92-2219 Franklin D. Roosevelt Ave., Kapolei 

Hawaii Aloha Chapter, MOAA 
President’s Message 
 By  Dr. Fred  P. Staedel 
 I am pleased to announce that 
Roberta Sullivan has accepted to 

fill the position of  “Surviving Spouses Com-
mittee Chair” replacing Jayne Henley-Davis 
who has served our chapter for many years. 
Our gratitude goes out to Roberta for stepping-
up and undertaking this important position and 
our appreciation goes out to Jayne for her 
steadfast support of  our spouse members for 
so many years. 

 I and our board members are looking forward to 
a wonderful turnout in support of  our upcoming 
luncheon meeting to be held on Friday, the 18th of  
August. And to remind our readers, our chapter 
will be voting at the annual meeting on whether or 
not to continue bi-monthly meetings/activities or 
resume gatherings on a monthly basis.   

 Additionally, someone recently mentioned that 
our chapter logo’s rainbow symbol might convey 
some association with today’s LGBTQ+ move-
ment, and the sometimes negative publicity asso-
ciated with that symbol.  The board is wrestling 
with the suggestion to remove the rainbow sym-
bol and welcomes your input.  The general mem-
bership will be voting on the final decision at the 
chapter’s annual meeting to be held on 16 No-
vember.  Our current rainbow logo representing 
Oahu, the Isle of  Rainbows, and a proposed new, 
replacement logo for our chapter are depicted be-
low for your consideration. 

 Finally, start planning now for our traditional end-
of-year events, including the annual picnic, sched-
uled for Saturday, 2 September, 12 PM, at Foster 
Point on Hickam, our annual General Membership 
Meeting (mentioned above), tentatively scheduled 

for Thursday, 16 November, 5:30 PM, also on 
Hickam, and our Christmas Brunch, tentatively 
scheduled for Sunday, 10 December, at the 
Tradewinds Club on Hickam.  Block your cal-
endars and save those dates! 
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Replace ID Cards 
Source:  Military.com 

 Retirees and military family 
members who have identifica-
tion cards with no expiration 
date can choose to upgrade to 
the new Next Generation Uni-
form Services Identification, 
or USID, cards whenever it's 
convenient -- as long as it's 
done by 2026, according to 
the Defense Department. 

 So, hurry and make an ap-
pointment.  This can easily be 
done online at https://
idco.dmdc.osd.mil/idco/locator  
 There is no looming deadline 
for use of  those old non-
active duty cards without expi-
ration dates, but the depart-
ment expects to completely 
phase out and replace them 
with the next-generation IDs, 
which are more durable and 
have enhanced security fea-
tures, by 2026, Maj. Charlie 
Dietz, a spokesman, told Mili-
tary.com. 

 In the meantime, cards with 
expiration dates are required 
to be replaced within 90 days 
of  elapsing.  The Defense De-
partment began the effort to 
update all those IDs to the 
new format in July 2020, but 
the changeover hit delays 
caused by the pandemic. 

"DoD plans to phase out and 
cancel the existing card forms 
in 2026 when all existing cards 
with an actual expiration date 
will have expired," Dietz 
wrote in an email.  "After 
then, only the USID card will 
be accepted for installation 
and benefits access." 

Please save the dates  

August 31 and September 1  

for the  

Veterans Engagement Ac�on Center (VEAC)  

event here at the Oahu Veterans Center (OVC).    

 The en.re OVC will have representa.ves from: 

• Hawaii Office of Veterans Services 

• Regional Office of the Veterans Benefit Administra.on  

• VA Pacific Island Health Care System 

• Vet Center 

• Na.onal Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific - Punchbowl 

• Community Veteran Organiza.ons  

...... and more ! 
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By Fred P. Staedel, 
ThD 

 Due to the travails of  life, 
it seems difficult at times to 

remain happy.  Also, at times happiness 
seems allusive and hard to maintain even 
for periods of  time.  So, let us ask where 
true happiness comes from?  Does it 
come from others? Yes, sometimes. 
Does it come from within ourselves? 
Let us hope so. But where does true and 
sustainable happiness really come from?  
It can come from knowing that if  we 
are grateful and “rejoice” in the 
knowledge that we are all God’s children 
inheriting God’s grace then our gift is 
happiness. Once again, the Bible gives 
us an answer that we can elect to adopt. 
Philippians 4:4 tells us, “Rejoice in the 
Lord always. Again, I will say, rejoice!” 
And from The Good News: “The only 
source of  true happiness is the Lord.” 

 So, do we turn to our God and pray 
for true happiness? Why not? If  it is 
true that true happiness comes from 
the Lord God or any God that one 
wishes to worship within one’s own re-
ligious faith, then turning thought away 
from oneself  and turning to a higher 
power, a spiritual power in prayer, then 
such raising of  one’s consciousness 
outside of  oneself  can result in not on-
ly a happy moment, but such prayerful 
thinking can result in happiness 
throughout one’s life.  When we are 
sad, we can pray. When we need hope, 
we can pray. When we need wisdom, 
we can pray. So, when we need happi-
ness in our lives, we can also pray. 
Psalms 144:15 is tell us, “Happy are the 
people whose God is the Lord.” And 
from The Good News: “God is the 
true source of  happiness, strength, 
hope, and wisdom.”        Fred   
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Happy 233
rd

 Birthday to our U. S. 
Coast Guard 

 The Coast Guard's official history began on 4 August 
1790 when President George Washington signed the Tariff  
Act that authorized the construction of  ten vessels to en-
force federal tariff  and trade laws and to prevent smuggling.  
Known variously through the nineteenth and early twentieth 
centuries as the "revenue cutters," the "system of  cutters," 
the Revenue Marine and finally the Revenue Cutter Service, 
it expanded in size and responsibilities as the nation grew. 

 The service received its present name in 
1915 under an act of  Congress that 
merged the Revenue Cutter Service with 
the U. S. Life-Saving Service.  The latter 
consisted of  dozens of  stations placed 
around the nation’s coastlines that were 
manned by dedicated crews willing to risk 

their lives to save those in peril on the sea, a role that meshed 
well with the Revenue Cutter Service’s core missions.  Also, 
the legislation creating this “new” Coast Guard expressly 
stated that it "shall constitute a part of  the military forces of  
the United States," thereby codifying the service’s long histo-
ry of  defending the country along side the nation's other 
armed services.  The Coast Guard began maintaining the 
country's aids to maritime navigation, including lighthouses, 
when President Franklin Roosevelt ordered the transfer of  
the Lighthouse Service to the Coast Guard in 1939.  In 1946 
Congress permanently transferred the Commerce Depart-
ment's Bureau of  Marine Inspection and Navigation to the 
Coast Guard, which placed merchant marine licensing and 
merchant vessel safety under its purview.  The nation now 
had a single maritime federal agency dedicated to saving life 
at sea and enforcing the nation's maritime laws.  

 The Coast Guard's national defense responsibilities remain 
one of  its most important functions even today.  In times of  
peace it operates as part of  the Department of  Homeland 
Security, serving as the nation's front-line agency for enforc-
ing the nation's laws at sea, protecting the marine environ-
ment and the nation's vast coastline and ports, and saving 
life.  In times of  war, or at the direction of  the President, the 
Coast Guard serves as part of  the Navy Department. 

 Admiral Linda L. Fagan assumed the duties as the 27th 
Commandant of  the United States Coast Guard on June 
1st, 2022.  As Commandant, she oversees all global Coast 
Guard operations and 42,000 active-duty, 7,000 re-
serve, and 8,700 civilian personnel. 
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July Golf Report 
HAMOAA Golf  News 

 The intent of  the HAMOAA 
Golf  Club is to have personal inter-
action during play, challenge your 
skills against other players (your 
golf  handicap levels the field); en-
joying the exercise, camaraderie, 
and the environment that the golf  
course provides attracting us to 
their facility.  We encourage mem-
bers and guests to join our club play 
the third week of  each month. 

 At Barbers Point Golf  Course, on Monday, 24 
July 2023 the trade wind weather dominated the 
day’s play; for Barbers Point GC, if  it’s raining 
here, it’s raining all over the island.  However, this 
day was perfect golf  weather. 16 players accepted 
the challenge of  playing the course; which gave 
ball roll the maximum advantage. 

 Our team placement with the blind draw for 
24 July 2023: 
  1st Place:  Les Bise/Charlie Padilla 
  2nd Place: KK Chinn/Dennis Ching 
  3rd Place: Reese  Liggett/John Kim 

 Our next outing is scheduled for Klipper Golf  
Course, Monday, 21 August 2023, first tee at 08:24. 

 MOAA members and guests are invited to join 
our golf  outings.  Please contact Les Bise, 
bisel001@hawaii.rr.com; 808-227-1462. 

Leslie Bise 
Director of  

Golf  (DOG) 

Best Wishes for many, many 
more Birthdays! 

Thomas Seale     8/02 
George Brenenstahl  8/03 
Ronald Mikolajczyk  8/05 
James Dunn      8/06 
David Millard     8/09 
Bruce Altenhof    8/10 
Jens Jensen      8/10 

James Hastings    8/20 
Louis Crompton   8/24 
Melvin Soong     8/24 
Nobuo Matsuda   8/26 
John Stewart     8/30 
Harold Tonda     8/30 
Alma Grocki     8/31 

Hau'oli lā hānau 
Partial List of Known 

August Babies 

Taps 
 Member Umberto M. Amerio, 97, Col, 

USAF, Ret.,of  Waipahu, Hawaii, died on May 
13, 2023, in Waipahu. He was born in Califor-
nia. Inurnment was at 11:30 a.m. on Monday, 
July 31, 2023, at The National Memorial Cem-

etery of  the Pacific at Punchbowl.  

 Life Member Donald M. Dismuke, 91, LTC, 
USA, Ret.,  of  Aiea, Hawaii, died on April 1, 
2023, in Kailua. He was born in Steamboat 

Springs, Colorado. Visitation was at 11:30 a.m. 
and Services: 12:00 p.m. on Wednesday, July 26, 
at Borthwick Mortuary, Mauka Chapel, Hono-
lulu. Inurnment: 2:00 p.m. at the Hawaii State 

Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. 

Life Member Michael S. Lighthill, 81, MAJ, 
USA, Ret., of  Makakilo, Hawaii, died in Ewa 
Beach on May 23, 2023. He was born in Ft. 

Wayne, Indiana. Private service. 

In Memorium 
 Yuriko Enomoto, 92, wife for 66¾ years of Life 

Member Lawrence Enomoto, peacefully “Transitioned 
to Heaven” Saturday, 1 July, at their home in Honolulu. 
 She is survived by Larry and 3 children, 5 grand-

children and 6 great-grandchildren. 
 On Monday, August 7th, at Borthwick Mortu-
ary, a 4:30 pm visitation, a 5:30 pm Celebration 

of  Life, followed by a catered buffet. 
On Tuesday, August 8th, at Sts. Peter & Paul 

Catholic Church on Kaheka Street, a 10:00 am 
Funeral Mass, followed by a 2:00 pm commit-
tal service for family only and inurnment in a 

columbarium at Punchbowl.  In lieu of  flowers 
or monetary gifts, you may donate to the Alz-

heimer's Association in Yuriko's memory  

Trivia Answer 
Sex, or sextus mensis - Latin for 6, or 6th month  
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2023 Hawaii Aloha Chapter Leadership 
Officers & Commi2ee Chairs 

(All Former or Retired Officers) 

President: Fred Staedel, Capt, USAF 
  808-445-1454 

Vice President: Mike Fricano, Col, 
 USAF 
   808-386-8575 

Secretary:    Roberta Sullivan, 
 Surviving USN Spouse;  
  808-623-2243 

Treasurer:    John Kim, LTC, USAF 
  808-988-3349 

Surviving Spouses:  Roberta Sullivan, 
 Surviving USN Spouse;  
  808-623-2243 

Chaplain: Fred Staedel, Capt, USAF 
  808-445-1454 

Community Affairs:  John Ma, BG, 
 USA 
  808-486-4805 

JROTC/ROTC: Toni Correia, LTC, 
 USA 
  808-721-0401 

Legislative Liaison:  Robert Lee, MG, 
 USA 
  808-486-1488  

Hawaii Aloha Chapter 

Military Officers Associa.on 

Of America 

P.O. Box 201441 

Honolulu HI 96820-1356 

2022 

2021 

Committee Chairs & Activities  
Membership:  Mark Webster, 
 LCDR, USN 
  808-734-5994  

Membership Deputy:  Kathleen Ebey, 
 Surviving USN Spouse 
  808-488-0743 

Personal Affairs:  Lou Crompton, 
 Lt Col, USAF 
  808-526-3022 

Programs::     Mike Fricano, Col, 
 USAF 
  808-386-8575 

Publications:    Mark Webster, LCDR, 
 USN 
  808-734-5994 

Veterans Affairs: Vacant 

Golf:       Leslie Bise, LTC, 
 USA 
  808-625-1010 

Webmaster:   Bob Ranaldo 
  203-758-1898 

Scholarship Fund Trustees 

Chairman:      John Ma, BG, USA 
  808-486-4805 

Board of Directors 
(All Former or Retired Officers) 

(Term Expires Year Indicated) 

Fred W. Brunson, CDR, USN (2025) 
 808-234-8481 

Antoinette “Toni” Correia, LTC, USA 
(2024) 
  808-721-0401 

Wesley F. Fong, COL, USA (2023) 
  808-595-6127 & 808-220-5266 

Mike Fricano, Col, USAF (2023) 
  808-386-8575 

John S. S. Kim, LTC, USAF (2023) 
  808-988-3349 & 808-780-5901 

Calvin “Kelly” Lau, MG, USA (2025) 
  808-373-7938 

Jason C. Seal, Col, USMC (2025) 
  808-277-7536 

Fred P. Staedel, Capt, USAF (2024) 
  808-445-1454 

Roberta Sullivan, Surviving Spouse (2024) 
  808-623-2243 

Friday, 18 August 2023 


